MINUTES OF P.A.V.R.C. MEETING

1st. December 2005

MEETING OPENED: 7.30pm by President Mark.

WELCOME TO VISITORS / GUESTS: Nil

APOLOGIES: John & Norma Moss, Trevor Usher, Max & Judy McLeod.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: Moved mozzie, Seconded Bill Hale

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES: Mark asked Bill Hale if there 

was anymore to the Better Homes account. He said 3 people had to be

nominated, must be guarantors of the account. Val Marden said there 

was no need for an account, all that was needed was an official receipt

for a member to be reimbursed for costs of purchasing items for the 

club. Moved by Mozzie, seconded Bryan Press that the club go no further 

with an account at better homes. All agreed. 

CORRESPONDENCE OUT: Nil

CORRESPONDENCE IN: 

Magazines-




Crank Talk Nov/Dec




Smoke Signal




The Grease Rag




The Klaxon News




Motor Mouth



   
The Chrysler Collector Nov/Dec




Newsletter "Restore" from Vintage Motor Garage




and Body Works plus a questionnaire re 




Restoration of Vehicles. 



   Flier and Entry form for All Ford Day 



   Sun March 12th. 2006.



   Reminder from Western Districts Vintage Car Club re



   Rally 30th Sept - 2nd October 2006.



   Flier Scammell Auctions, Norwood Saturday 3rd December.



   Minutes FHMC General Meeting 15th October.

Flier Rock n Roll Rendezvous National Motor Museum Sunday 2nd April 2006. Gates open 9am.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE: Nil

CORRESPONDENCE ACCEPTED: Ross Nykiel, seconded Rob Righetti.

TREASURERS REPORT: Access Account   - $ 2404.78 

(Ins a/c Cheques not presented) - corrected balance $1793.98



   Term Deposit a/c - $ 2045.26 (Due for Renewal 10/12)



   Income           - $ 310.45



   Expenses         - $ 691.80



   Rally account    - $

Liz requires her signature on the rally account along with other signatories - Who were they? Cec, Rex Werlick, John Moss sr.? Unsure - the Credit Union will not tell her – Privacy Act.

Moved by Vicki Hewitt seconded by Derek Wilson that the Treasurers Report be accepted. Passed.

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT:

November run was cancelled due to lack of numbers able to participate. 

Cec had asked Neil to get an indication at November Meeting of no. 

of members able to do the Ramsay Village run.

Bryan Press had turned up to do the run, going to Ramsay Village, 

and being advised by them that it had been cancelled. He had not 

been advised it had been cancelled and had put up his hand at the 

October meeting. Cec said 9 members had said they would participate in 

the run, but at the November meeting there were only 2 members' names 

given plus 2 others later. Mark said that would have been his.

The Christmas Toy Run is on Saturday December 3rd if anyone with a motorcycle 

wishes to take part. Starts at 10am at the Pastoral Lawns.

( It was a good run…Mark)

Christmas Dinner is 11th December from 5.30 pm onwards - BYO all.

December 16th Christmas Lights Run around Port Augusta - Meet at 

Clubrooms at 8.30pm. Bill Hale will get a map from the council to mark 

out a route of Westside and Eastside. 

2006

January 26th Australia day breakfast. There will be an event after 

depending on weather forecast.

February 11th - Mystery tour if a nice day - approx 100 miles

March 12th - Max & Judy event to be confirmed.

April 16th - Tortoise and Hare 

April 22nd - Ramsay Village run

CATERING COMMITTEE: Nil

HISTORIC REGISTRARS REPORT:

Lists of Club Historic registrations on the board. For those highlighted 

in grey can members please advise if their vehicles are still 

registered, off the road etc. Mark asked members to note on the list 

if they still have the cars etc. If not, the log books must be handed in.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

· With the new laws concerning consumption of alcohol and all of Port Augusta

being a dry zone, there was a query as to whether the club is included in 

this as we are on Council land.  Mark will check this with the Council;

are we Private Property as we are behind locked gates; he will enquire 

about the boundaries and licensed premises.

· Kenny Dadleh spoke to Mozzie last week and said Bungala have indicated 

that the club boundary is extended to the end of the brick wall 

across to the edge of the toilet block. This will give us more parking area.

· Vicky mentioned that the sign in front of our Clubrooms needs repainting 

and updating as their phone number has changed. Mark said it is 

probably more noticeable since the tree was removed - damaged in a 

storm last month. Mark said he will organize for it to get done.

· Mark indicated the committee Board needs to be extended. Discussion ensued on how it was to be done 

            - Graeme suggested taking a photo and hanging it on the wall to be kept as a record and repainting the existing board thus continuing the committee recording.


       - Mark said he had thought of hinging another board on top of the original one, so that Eric's paintwork is not lost - it is part of the history of the club.

                  - Another suggestion put forward by Mark, was that the board be moved to the other end of the clubrooms and a replacement one be put up.

This needs to be discussed in 2006 and acted on, as space is limited on 

the current board.

RAFFLE DRAWN BY: Peter Gerblich and won by Derek Wilson. There was no 

prize as the previous winner, Marie Gaghan, had not supplied one. 

(absent -Working)

MEETING CLOSED: 8.03 pm.

IMPORTANT NOTICE for 11/12/2005

Unfortunately, due to the new Dry Zone Regulations, we are unable to consume alcohol on our premises. We would have had to apply for a License and due to time constraints, are unable to apply for one in time.

Next Meeting Date:  Thursday 2nd.  February 2006 at 7.30pm.

See you there!

Merry Christmas and a Safe & Happy New Year

